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The Honorable Larry Alley, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Alley: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 210 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 210 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current statute sets the size of the Kansas Legislature at 125 members for the House of 

Representatives and 40 members for the Senate.  On and after January 9, 2023, SB 210 would 

reduce the membership of the House of Representatives to 120 members. 

 

 If enacted, SB 210 would have no fiscal effect through FY 2022.  In FY 2023, Legislative 

Administrative Services (LAS) estimates that the bill would reduce expenditures for the 

Legislature.  Using FY 2021 costs, LAS estimates that the bill would save $188,367 for reducing 

five members of the House of Representatives, all from the State General Fund, beginning in FY 

2023.  Estimated savings would include $39,897 for salaries, $67,950 for subsistence allowance, 

$10,500 for mileage reimbursement, $450 for toll reimbursement, $35,415 for Legislative 

allowance, and $34,155 for employer fringe benefits.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 210 is 

not reflected in The FY 2022 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


